



United University Professions

HEALTH SCIENCES CENTER

STATE UNIVERSITY OF NEW YORK AT STONY BROOK

NEWSLETTER VOL. 6 NUMBER 4 SUMMER 1986

SALARY AGREEMENT TIMETABLE

Please be advised that on 6/9/86, in a meeting with representatives of the Governor and a representative of the Chancellor, we were informed that the following proposed timetable will be used for the implementation of our salary agreement:

- 1. Payment to our members of the two five percent raises in mid to late August of this year. (First five percent retroactive to last year, second five percent added to the raised base as of July 1, 1986 (Professionlas) or September 1, 1986 (Academics).
- 2. \$500 Bonus to Professionals with permanent appointment will be paid this September 1986.
- 3. Discretionary raises equal to one percent of payroll, for 1985-1986, Retroactive, will be paid in October 1986.
- 4. Those members receiving Discretionary raises will have the second five percent raise recalculated upward in October of 1986.
- 5. On-call and Re-call pay will be retroactive to May 11, 1986.
- 6. This is pending on passage of a Pay Bill for the contract by the New York State Legislature.
- 7. Retroactive raises will all be annualized for withholding purposes except for FICA taxes.

Joseph Berendowski, President

STATEWIDE ELECTIONS

Delegates voted to elect three officers and five members of the statewide Executive Board to two-year terms of office at the Spring Delegate Assembly held in Syracuse on May 9-10, 1986.

Two new vice-presidents were elected. John Crary from Canton will serve as Academic Vice-President and Tom Corigliano from Plattsburgh is the Professional Vice-President. Under a sudden change in the election rules voted by the delegates Friday evening, the vice-presidents elected Saturday morning will become full-time salaried employees of the union no later than September 1, 1986, and started working part-time on June 1, 1986.

In an unpresedented move, the delegates re-elected Treasurer Thomas Matthews from Geneseo unanimously. Matthews was unopposed for his third term in office.

Elected as Academic members of the Executive Board were Jeanne Galbraith (HSC Stony Brook), Bill Scheuerman (Oswego), and Morris Budin (Binghamton). Professionals elected to the Board were Rita Piccolo (HSC Buffalo) and Rowena Blackman-Stroud (HSC Brooklyn). Executive Board members proportionately represent the distribution of academic and professional members of UUP, with half the board being elected each year.

In addition to electing half the board next year, delegates will elect a new president, secretary, and membership development chair. All three of these officers, Nuala Drescher, William Cozort, and Edward Alfonsin, are serving the last year of their third year term, which is the maximum under the UUP Constitution.

Jeanne Galbraith

ELECTION RESULTS

ice-President for Academics:

Mark Swerdloff

Vice-President for Professionals:

Edward Hines

Treasurer:

Dennis Sheppard

Academic Delegates:

Richard J. Ablin Stephen A. Becker Lynne Soine Ellen Dri Judith Chanana

Professional Delegates:

Christine Weyer Michael Lane Joseph Moreschi Donald van der Kolk Dennis Sheppard John Rose

All addresses and phone numbers for all officers and delegates may be found elsewhere in this Newsletter.

Welcome aboard.

MANDATORY RETIREMENT AT AGE 70

As indicated during the Delegate Assembly, Albany UUP is seeking information necessary for our struggle to eliminate mandatory retirement at age 70 for tenured faculty.

Please forward to the UUP Office your name, address and telephone number if you are planning to retire. This information will be sent to UUP in Albany and an inquiry will be sent to you about your desire to continue employment after age 70.

PART-TIME PROFESSIONAL EMPLOYEES:

It has come to my attention that some Part-Time Employees have been receiving their quarterly accrued reports as much as six months late. Also, some part-timers, when working a holiday, will receive 4.5 hours in compensation even though they work a full day. Some part-timers have not been allocated any discretionary increase.

If you are experiencing problems of this nature, or any other problems you feel the Union is capable of resolving, please feel free to contact Joe Moreschi at extension 1427.

Joseph Moreschi Grievance Committee Chairperson (Part-Timers) Professional

NYSUT LEGAL SERVICE PLAN

A Legal Service Plan is offered by NYSUT. Any one interested should please contact the UUP office and the necessary information will be given to you for this service.

MONTHLY SPECIALS

Starting in August and every month thereafter, we will be posting special purchase prices on consumer items, mostly close outs, through the United Buying Service.

ARTHUR YOUNG REPORT

A copy of the long awaited Arthur Young Report is on file in the UUP Office for those people who wish to review it.

CONGRATULATIONS

to STELLA KINTAS of Biomedical Engineering and Nicholas Frangos, who will be married on August 17th of this year in Greece. Best of luck.

The opinions expressed in articles in this Newsletter are those of the author or the HSC Stony Brook Chapter of UUP and are not necessarily the opinions of United University -2 -

IN MEMORIAM: Raymond Woznick Jeanne Galbraith

Raymond Woznick, Treasurer and professional delegate to the statewide Delegate Assembly of the HSC Stony Brook Chapter of UUP, passed away on May 23rd, eight weeks after suffering a stroke. All of us who knew and worked with Ray will miss him tremendously.

Ray was an excellent worker. He always had the job done on schedule, without any fanfare. You had to wonder how he accomplished so much unobtrusively. Whatever his other obligations were, Ray seemed willing to give of his time and of himself--on a committee, at the board meetings, at the Delegate Assembly.

His good humor cheered us all. At the Delegate Assembly, when frustration, exhaustion, or boredom wore down our patience, Ray always had a smile and a word of cheer to keep us going. I envied his calmness, particularly when I had to speak in front of the group.

I remember one February Delegate Assembly when it snowed so badly on Long Island that we were advised to stay in Albany overnight and return on Sunday, rather than our usual Saturday. Ray had come with a group of delegates, but I had driven up alone the preceding day to attend the Executive Board meeting. Ray volunteered to stay and drive back with me when the other delegates left. His calm patience and good humor enabled us to arrive home safely and I was grateful for his company.

For his steadfast loyalty and friendship, his warm and caring personality, and his dedication to UUP and the University community, we will all cherish him in our memories. To his family we send our sincerest condolences, for they will surely miss him even more than we who shared his life here at Stony Brook.

OFFICERS

PRESIDENT:

Joseph Berendowski

Linen Dept. L1 Room 707 UH 444-1462 GRIEVANCE CHAIR:

(Academic)

Steven Jonas

Community Medicine L3 Room 104

HSC 444-2140

VICE PRESIDENT: Mark Swerdloff

(Academic)

Oral & Maxil. Surgery Dental Sch.Bldg.L-169 So. Campus 246-2912

GRIEVANCE CHAIR:

(Professional)

Linda P. Darrell Unit Management

L9 Room 085 UH 444-5602

VICE PRESIDENT: Edward W. Hines

(Professional) Biomedical Engineering

L1 Room 141 444-1420 HSC

GRIEVANCE CHAIR:

(PART TIME

PROFESSIONAL)

Joseph Moreschi

Biomedical Engineering

L1 Room 141 HSC 444-1420

SECRETARY:

Jeanne L. Galbraith

HSC Library - L3

NEWSLETTER EDITOR:

Edward W. Hines

HSC 444-3095

FIELD REPRESENTATIVE: Dawn A. Hopkins

NYSUT Regional Office

273-8822....330 Vanderbilt Motor PKWY.

Hauppauge, NY 11787

TREASURER:

Dennis Sheppard Microbiology

L3 Room 714 UH 444-2370

UUP OFFICE: L5-572-HSC PHONE: 444-1505

Zip+8553

ACADEMIC

DELEGATES AND ALTERNATES

PROFESSIONAL

17 North

UH 444-1765

L3 Room 616

UH 444-2390

Michael W. Lane

Respiratory Therapy

Christine Weyer

Pulmonary Function Lab.

Jeanne Galbraith ibrary

Stephen A. Becker Med. - Gen. Surgery

T19 Room 020 HSC 444-2492

HSC 444-3095

Lynne Soine

Sch.of Social Welfare

L2 Room 106 HSC 444-3165

Immunology T16 Room 040 HSC 444-2347

Michael Silverberg

Ellen Dri

Ora J. Bouey School of Nursing School of Nursing L2 Room 204

L2 Room 246 HSC 444-3287 Edward Alleyne Nursing Adminis.

Mary Dickinson

Sch. of Medicine

L4 Room 185

HSC 444-2083

Arthur Wiegert

Physical Plant

L3 Room 040

HSC 444-1515

Joseph Moreschi Biomedical Engineering

T14 Room 105 UH 444-2868

Aldustus Jordan

L4 Room 040

HSC 444-2341

Dean Clinical Med.

L1 Room 141 HSC 444-1420

Lloyd Marks Pediatrics T11 Room 040 HSC 444-2700

HSC 444-3267

Judith Chanana School of Nursing

L2 Room 202 HSC 444-3293 Donald van der Kolk Respiratory Therapy

L3 616 UH 444-2390

Richard J. Ablin Urology

T9 Room 040 HSC 444-1919

Ann Zuppardo Student Services L2 Room 271 HSC 444-2111

Dennis Sheppard Microbiology L3 Room 714 UH 444-2370

The Chapter President and both Vice sidents serve as ranking delegates by virtur of their offices.

Richard Blakeslee Rest. Dentistry Physical Plans Bldg. K - Room 189 L3 Room 040 So. Campus 246-2520 HSC 444-1515

John Rose Physical Plant

UNITED UNIVERSITY PROFESSIONS (L5-572-HSC 8553)

OFFICERS

PRESIDENT:

Joseph Berendowski

Linen Department L1 Room 707

UH 444-1462

VICE PRESIDENT:

(Academic)

Mark Swerdloff

Oral & Maxil. Surgery Dental Sch.Bldg.L-169

S. Campus 246-2912

VICE PRESIDENT:

(Professional)

Microbiology

L3 Room 714 UH 444-2370

SECRETARY:

Jeanne Galbraith

HSC Library -L3

HSC 444-3095

TREASURER:

Raymond Woznick

Computing Center

Main Campus 246-6121

GRIEVANCE CHAIR:

(Academic)

Steven Jonas

Community Medicine

L3 Room 104

HSC 444-2140

GRIEVANCE CHAIR:

(Professional)

Linda P. Darrell Unit Management

L9 Room 085 444-5602 UH

NEWSLETTER EDITOR:

Edward W. Hines

Biomedical Engineering

L1 Room 141 HSC 444-1420

FIELD REPRESENTATIVE: Dawn A. Hopkins

273-8822

NYSUT Regional Office

330 Vanderbilt Motor Pkwy.

Hauppauge, NY 11787

UUP OFFICE: L5 - Room 572 - HSC-Zip 8553

PHONE: 444-1505 - Hours: 9:30 am - 2:30 pm

Monday - Friday